
October 1, 1963 

The regular monthly meeting of the Church Council was called 

to order on the above date by our President, Mr. J. Albert Fader. 

The minutes from our previous meeting were read and approved 

after a pr ayer by Pastor Rasche. 

The following men were present for our Council Meetings 

Messrs. J. Albert Fader 
William Claridge 
Richard Single 
Carl Schroeder 
George Sauer 

REPOR'l'S OF COMMIT'l'EES 

Ernest Jones 
Norman Fritze 
William Single 
William Bark 
Fred Long 

Finance - Mr. Claridge reported there will be a special meeting 
on October 8, 1963. 

Altar - Motion was made by Fred Long and seconded by Richard Single 
to give Mr. Sauer authority to make necessary alterations 
to the altar. 

Christian Education - Next meeting will be held on October 15th 
to set up program for 1964. 

Usher - Meeting will be set up by Mr. Richard Single. 

Music - Mr. Fritze reported the Youth Choir is in need of about 
12 robes. Motion was made by Mr. Richard Single and 
seconded by Mr. Fred Long to give Music Committee 
authority to purchase the necessary robes for the Youth 
Choir. 

A motion was then made by Mr. William Bark and seconded 
by Mr. William Single to start Mrs. Arbalada's services as 
organist on the date of September 22nd. 

Audit - Next meeting will be held prior to our December meeting. 

Spiritual - A motion was made by Mr. Ernest Jones and seconded by 
Mr. William Claridge to do awa.y with the Quarterly 
envelopes. A leeter will be sent to persons who are 
holding Quarterly envelopes with an explanation as 
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to why we are discontinuing these envelopes. 

A motion was made by Mr. Richard Single giving the Pastor 
ana Spiritual Committee authority to obtain the proper 
personnel for visitation of members who are delinquent 
in envelopes or in other categories. 

Mr. Richard Single was then appointed as Chairman and 
Mr. Ernest Jones, as Assistant Chairman for a committee 
on Gifts to the Church. 

Property - Mr. Sauer reported storm window has been broken. 
Mr. Bark will contact insurance company. Mr. Sauer 
has contacted persons for repair of storm window. 

Mr. Fader then reported the approximate price for the 
curtains in the Friendship Hall will be $130.00. 
Mrs. Devaughn, Mrs. Sauer and .Mrs. Margaret Mack will 
take care of banging the new curtains in the Friendship 
Hall .. 

Pastor Rasche suggested to leave the caretaker, Mr. Ed 
West on day shift. Motion was made by Mr. Ernest Jones 
and seconded by Mr. Norman Fritze that said be in effect. 

Pastor Rasche reported that he received an estimate of 
$1,470.99 for dimmers in the Church proper and $446.55 
for dimmers for the Chancel and $123.40 for an additional 
light on the Pulpit. 

A meeting was held with Pastor Lehmann and an agreement was drawn 
up betweenthe Church Council and Pastor Lehmann as to his duties. 
This agreement will bo filed in the Church Minutes. The matter 
of Pastor Lehmann•s telephone was brought up before the council 
as to whether Pastor Lehmann's telephone number should be listed 
or unlisted. Mr. Bark made a motion to table the matter of the 
telephone for Pastor Lehamann and let it stay as is. Motion was 
seconded by Mr. W'lliam Single. Opposed to this motion were Messrs. 
Albert Fader, Ernest Jones and George Sauer. 

There was no further business to come before the Church Council at 
this time. The meeting was adjourned with prayer. 

Yours respectfully 

Fred r .. on , 
Recording Secretary. 


